Breast Cushion Working Bee

A most successful Breast Cushion sewing working bee was held at Veronica’s home on Saturday 9 February.  A total of eleven of us worked tirelessly through the afternoon to make up 107 pretty breast cushions.  It was a great team effort to make so many on what was a very hot and humid afternoon. 

Previously at a working bee in November last year the cushions were cut out by willing Zontians Berenice, Helen, Norma, Trish, Veronica and Jan.

Particular thanks are due to Berenice, Valda, Trish, Lori and Chris who made up the straps and bows prior to the working bee so that the working bee concentrated on pinning, machining, stuffing and then finally hand sewing up the cushions.  A number of cushions are to be passed to Shirley Shannon for her to make up and together with those and stock already in hand, we now have 137 cushions which should be sufficient to last us through this calendar year. Thanks to Veronica for the scrumptious chocolate brownies which went down a treat in the break.

Thanks are also due to Elizabeth who throughout the year holds our stock, packages the cushions and delivers them to the Queensland Cancer Society and Breastscreen when requested.  
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